

Henley
Surf Life Saving
Club
Inc.

52nd Annual Report

**SEASON 1976-77** 

AS PRESENTED AT THE

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

HELD IN THE
CLUBROOMS, HENLEY BEACH
SUNDAY, AUGUST 7th, 1977
at 2.00 p.m.

Founder: The Late Dan F. Dineen

### CURRENT OFFICE BEARERS FOR SEASON 1976/77

Patron; Mr. M. E. Butterfield

Vice - Patrons

Mr. J.B. Edwards, Miss A.R. Forwood, Mrs. P Guster, Mrs. P.K. Harvey, Mr. L.J. Harvey, Mr. R. Francis, Mr. D.J. Newlands O.B.E., Mrs. L.R. Rogers.

President; Mr. L. R. Rogers.

### Vice - Presidents

Ald. I. MacDonald
Mr. W. Strafford
Mr. L. Griggs
Mr. I. Dingle
Mr. R. Burton
Mr. P. Johns
Mr. D. E. Knappstein
Mr. H. Johns
Mr. C. Lennie
Mr. R. Duhne
The Hon. Mr. G. Broomhill M.H.A.
Sen. R. S. Hall

Mr. M.D. Hegarty
Mr. L Frost
Mr. J. Payze
Mr. P. Eldridge
Mr. C.W. Hutchesson
Mr. F. Mosler
Mr. C. Newle id
Mr. A. Walters (Sen)
Mr. S.H Walker
Mrs. D.M. Groves
The Hon. Mr. T Casey M.L.C.

Captain; R. Hill Vice - Captain; G. Henry

Hon. Secretary; G.M. Conley (Resigned) M. Symons Hon Treasurer; B. Wood Hon. Asst. Secretary: G. Duhne Hon. Chief Instructor: R. Wilson Hon. Surf Boat Captain: W. Halliday Hon. Asst. Surf Boat Captain: T. Mulvihill Hon. Gear Steward: P. Walls Publicity Officer: N. Jacobsen (Deceased) Recruiting Officer: P. Carter Nipper Representative: R. Mani Board & Ski Captain: M. Searcy Committee Members: R. Hill, M. Manning. W Halliday. House Representative: S. Williams Delegates to S.A. State Centre, S.L.S.A. of Aust.: B. Duhne Hon. Auditors: Messrs. A. Roberts. N. Jacobsen (Deceased) Hon. Solicitor: Mr. C. Townsend

Life Members: Messrs. C. Fischer, C. Chambers, C. Hele, R. J. McDonough, W. Zimmerman, M. B. Butterfield, C.D. Fielder, F. Tucker, T. Jennings, C. M. Calnan, A. Roberts, L.G. Bailey, D. Hemsley, A.A. Park.

### ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

### HENLEY S.L.S.C. INC.

### AGENDA

1. Notice of Meeting.

2. Apologies.

3. Confirmation of Minutes of Fifty First Annual General Meeting held on the First August, 1977 4.

Business arising out of minutes.

5. Correspondence.

Presentation, Consideration and Adoption of Fifty Second 6. Annual Report.

7. Presentation, Consideration and Adoption of Fifty Second Annual Financial Statement.

Ratification of Resignations and Appointment of Officers. 8.

9. Consideration of alterations to consitution.

10. Election of Officers.

11. General Business.

> M.D. SYMONS HON. SECRETARY.

### THE MAJOR OBJECTS OF THE CLUB ARE:

To study and practice the methods of Surf Life Saving. 1. as laid down by the S.L.S.A. of Australia Handbook.

To minimise the loss of life from drowning by proficient 2. life-saving apparatus conforming with S.L.S.A. of Australia Standards.

To Promote demonstrations and arrange classes of instruction 3. so as to bring about a widespread and thorough knowledge of the principles of the art of natation, and general further the best interests of surf bathing.

To appoint patrols to render all possible aid to those in

distress.

4

### CLUB CAPTAIN'S REPORT

It is usual in this report to express thanks to the members who during the past 12 months have done their little bit extra to ensure that the Henley Club continues on in the strong atmosphere of the past for many years to come.

The years achievements are; on reflection quite impressive. We began the season with an excellent result in the Wales Efficiency competition then Rodney HILL was named "lifesaver of the Year" for the season 1975 - 76. Patrol attendance by members was excellent and the Bronze Medallion awards gained by our club exceeded that of the previous year. In fact these awards were almost double that of the next best club in the State. In the competition arena we once again made our name heard. The most encouraging aspect of this avenue was the formation of a Junior Boat Crew, and a Junior R & R Team. Also the success obtained by several of our cadets in the craft events.

On analysing these successes one reaches the sober thought that the club has reached a crossroads in its existence. We will either decline sharply or we will climb to greater goals. We will only climb if each member is prepared to give greater effort and to strive for better harmony within the club.

We gained 20 Bronze Awards and 4 Qualifying Awards during this season. Quite an impressive tally but when you consider that there was only one instructors certificate obtained it becomes quite apparent that the remaining 22 candidates were all instructed by the same two or three members who have borne the brunt of instructing for the last 5 or 6 seasons. This same problem is being felt within the Nipper section of our club where once again these two or three members bear the majority of the instructing tasks. These same members were also responsible for the training and coaching of various teams, and individual members for competition. In addition to this they were also required to maintain their regular patrols. When you consider they could have qualified for Active Reserve membership some years ago then you realise how shaky our foundations are if these persons decide not to continue. The same members also involve themselves in fundraising, social activities, and working bees around the club.

I am not going to name these members because it would be obvious to members to whom I am referring. I must point out that these members have done their share, they have done so much that surely their interest must begin to wane over the coming seasons. When this does occur we will not have anyone to fall back on. With this in mind each member must fulfil his obligations to the club, and that of being a lifesaver, by pulling his weight and giving constructive criticism if needed not indulging in petty bickering.

My congratulations to all the members who were successful in obtaining awards during the season. Further congratulations to the winners in the carnival arena, and to the winners of awards for the season.

B.R. DUHNE Club Captain.

NO FATALITIES AT HENLEY BEACH - What a proud thing to say. No serious incidents had to be dealt with during the past season, but there was a shark sighting, 17 first aid cases, and our members returned six lost children to their parents.

Beach patrols, as you all well know, are the basic reason for a Surf Life Saving Club's existence. To keep a watchful eye over the surf bathing public

and to be proficient in current methods of rescue and resuscitation.

These thoughts, amoung others, should be for - most in our minds. The patrolling Surf Life Saver should also keep himself in top physical condition, ready for any feat he may be called on to carry out.

Please keep the above points in mind during the approach of the 1977/78

season.

Reflecting on the season just past, we note that Henley Beach was patrolled by our members for a total of 1944 hours, an increase of 571 hours, on the preceding season. What may seem an enormous increase is due to two main factors. Firstly, some members voluntarily manned the beach for a period of about two weeks, including weekdays during the Christmas vacation. Secondly, and most pleasing is the fact that nearly half of the 57 patrolling members did over 30 hours patrols, as against 10 members out of 58 for the season before last. From these figures we can see that the average number of patrol hours increased by 10 hours per member.

Rodney Hill again topped the list of personal hours recorded with a total

of 182 for the season.

Many thanks must go to Keith Starr, Lloyd Oaten, Ray Mani, Peter Walls, John Havelka and Greg Henry who did the right thing by their mates and offered to "stay home" from carnivals and do patrols, we all appreciate what you have done.

Our mobile patrol (the three wheeled motor trike) once again proved to be

a valuable assest in our work.

We are anxiously awaiting the results of the Bank of New South Wales Patrol Efficiency Competition, as we regard our standard of patrols as quite high, but we cannot place enough emphasis on efficiency, no matter how good we think we are.

Of course, a season would not be complete without those people who don't "pull their weight" so to speak. I am referring to those few members who failed to arrive for their rostered patrols, or simply arrived late. It must be remembered our club doesn't make up its own rules regarding patrols, and that we are under instructions form the South Australian State Centre. However the number of patrol breaches for the past season was down on previous years but we can't have every thing, or CAN we? - How about it fellas. It's not that hard to get a sub for your patrol.

Patrols aren't really a restriction of your freedom, after all it's something you do to assist someone who may not be able to help themselves, and this

should give sufficient satisfaction for your effort.

Lets all work that little bit harder next season and put Henley where it

should be - way out in front.

I must express my thanks for the increased effort for this 1976/77 season patrol wise and urge all members to continue the effort during 1977/78. My thanks also to those members previously mentioned and to Barry Duhne, our Captain, who was always willing to offer guidance when I needed it.

### 1976/77 MEMBERS PATROL HOURS

Rodney Hill	182 1/4	Brian West	$25\frac{3}{4}$
Graham Hill	105 ½	Ian Sutton	25
Greg Wells	82 <del>1</del> 2	Maurice Grant	24 ½
Roderick Wilson	71	Andrew Morrison	$22\frac{3}{4}$
Garry Davis	69	Phil Carter	22 1/4
Doug Campbell	62 1/4	Robert Williams	$21\frac{3}{4}$
Ron Heaver	59 ½	Barry Duhne	$21\frac{1}{2}$
Lloyd Oaten	59 <del>1</del> 4	Jeffrey Starr	$20\frac{1}{2}$
Clayton Heaver	59	Glen Cooper	$19\frac{1}{2}$
Peter Mackay	55 <sup>3</sup> / <sub>4</sub>	John Havelka	$18\frac{1}{4}$
Mark Searcy	54 1/4	Allan Gunning	15
Scott Ryan	52 <sup>3</sup> / <sub>4</sub>	Paul Walker	$15\frac{3}{4}$
Alistair Baird	50	Adolf Jessl	$15\frac{3}{4}$
Greg Henry	50	Domenic Staltari	$13\frac{3}{4}$
Lincoln Jenkins	47 ½	Robert Mackay	$13\frac{3}{4}$
Keith Starr	47	Bentley Wood	$12\frac{1}{2}$
Kevin Fitzgerald	46	Grant Atkinson	$12\frac{1}{4}$
David Tout	41 3/4	Paul Morrison	$11\frac{1}{4}$
Neville Fielder	39 ½	Rick Meehan	$6\frac{3}{4}$
Paul Mani	36 ½	Mike Meehan	$6\frac{3}{4}$
Kym Hunt	35	Paddy Harvey	5
Phillip Morrison	34 1/4	Paul Chaplin	5
Mick Symons	32	Robert Goodwin	3 3/4
Ray Mani	30	Gilbert Rusalin	3 ½
	29 3/4	Paul Caica	2
John Taylor Micheal Atkinson	29 1/4	Andrew Lanyon	28 3/4
Wiches	26 ½	Peter Walls	28 1/4
Micheal Gray	29 ½	Trevor Mulvihill	$14\frac{3}{4}$
John Foody	25 2		

### CHIEF INSTRUCTORS REPORT

Well it is once again time to review the achievements of the past

season and make any necessary changes.

The season started with many members eligble for association awards and consequently five squads were ready to be instructed. To start with most members appeared quite enthusiastic but unfortunately this was short lived and only three of the squads successfully sat for their awards before Christmas. It was not until very late in the season that the other members were eventually successful in gaining their awards, with one qualy & one bronze squad going through.

It is most disturbing to realize that within a club of almost thirty-five eligible instructors, only five can manage to do any instruction of new squads. Obviously if we are to gain maximum benefit out of new members then all experienced members must pass on their lifesaving knowledge by assisting with

the training of these members.

To end this report I would like to congratulate all successful candidates

and thank those members who trained them.

R. HILL - IN LIEU OF R. WILSON

CHIEF INSTRUCTOR.

### AWARDS GAINED

QUALIFYING CERTIFICATE: D. Atkinson, B. Jones, P. Cuneen, S. Wood.

BRONZE MEDALLION G. Atkinson, M. Meehan, M. Atkinson, R. Meehan, T. Atkinson, Paul Morrison, A. Baird, I. Reeves, D. Campbell, S. Ryan, P. Chaplin, I. Sutton, G. Davis, D. Staltarl.

INSTRUCTORS CERTIFICATE M. Searcy.

ADVANCED RESUCITATION CERTIFICATE M. Searcy, P. Walls.

### BOARD AND SKI REPORT

This year the cadets made full use of the new skis and boards, taking out many firsts throughout the year. Those who had most success were Doug Cambell,

and Scott Ryan.

This season, although the younger members of the team showed that the board and ski section will be very strong in years to come, I still feel that more senior members should take an interest in this area. Their involvement will strengthen and keep the interest of those younger members who make up most of the team. I must thank Rodney Hill for training us for the State Titles. This training kept us keen and fit.

I hope that next year our members will grow and success be greater. I wish

to thank all those who assisted me during the season.

MARK SEARCY.
BOARD & SKI CAPTAIN.

### HENLEY NIPPER ANNUAL REPORT 1976/77

The 1976/77 year was a good year considering the smaller number of members from the previous season. The abolition of the 8 year olds has shown a marked effect in this regard also the fact that a very strenuous recruiting

campaign was not carried out.

The Sunday training program was received with a mixed reception but will be persevered with for a trial period in the next season. Many thanks to the usual few who worker so hard, not only on the training and carnival side but also the fund raising committee. Special thanks to Lloyd Oaten. Bill Ryan, Durrie Scknoars, Fred Campbell also the wives of these people. Without their help the nippers would not be in the strong financial position they are in today.

Congratulations to Tony Ryan, Stephen Wood and David Athenson who represented Henley at the Australian Titles in Tasmania. The boys will be

outstanding lifesavers and are a credit to the Henley Club.

Congratulations to Robert Means, who won the "Seniors Trophy" for the most improved nipper. He was presented with the trophy at the presentation night dinner July 15.

Individual best performaces of the state titles (in which Henley were 6th)

are; Tony Ryan 11 points

Stephen Woods 10 points Paul Oaten 5 points Nigel Fawcett 4 points.

The Monday night swimming programe is going very well with an average of 35 attending - this from a total of about 50 registered nippers for last season is very encouraging and may next season be a bigger and better year than all past seasons.

R. MANI.

NIPPER REPRESENTATIVE.

### RECRUITING REPORT

There has not been a good response this season in getting a lot of new members. This is not only in our club but the whole association has had the same problem. One reason is because when we show the recruiting films to would - be members all they see is great surf beaches where there is so much going on all the time. When the lads come down to our beach I feel they are a bit dis-heartened. What we as a club need to do is get more Surf Activities into our season and this could have a marked improvement in getting new members into our Club. To the lads who did join our Club during this season may I take this opportunity to thankyou for your support in our club.

PHIL CARTER
RECRUITING OFFICER.

### BOAT CAPTAIN'S REPORT.

The highlight for the season was the success of the Junior Crew in the State Titles at Southport. They realised their ambitions and determination by taking out the Gold Medal. The crew J. FOODY, K. FITZGERALD, P. CHAPLIN, P. WALKER & T. MULVIHILL(Sweep).

The senior crews did not apply themselves with the same diligence that they have displayed in prior seasons. The highspot of the senior display was the effort of the reserve boat crew who won a silver medal at the State Titles.

It was pleasing to see the improvement of Trevor MULVIHILL in regards to the handling of a surf boat. This could be a result of his complete attention to boat activities and not diversifying into other activities.

In the coming season I hope that we will return to form by rebuilding our senior strength with new personnel. With this influx we should soon return to the top of the boat competition arena.

### THE CREW FOR THE PAST SEASON WERE:

RESERVE CREW	JUNIOR CREW
T. Mulvihill	T. Mulvihill
P. Carter	J. Foody
B. West	K. Fitzgerald
D. Tout	P. Walker
R. Heaver	P. Chaplin
BOAT CAPTAIN	

W. HALLIDAY.

### TOP ROOM REPORT.

At last the windows of the Top Room have been reconditioned thanks to the hard work of Robert Williams and Kevin Jones.

The season 1976/77 has been a successful, thanks to the same members who work behind the bar. There is no need for me to thank those members individually, they know who they are - a job well done! The Top Room could not run without voluntary labour.

Special thanks to John (Possum) Baker who took on the unenviable task of feeding the Top Room multitudes. Also my thanks to Fry 's Meat Store for donating fritz and cheese for the Top Room on some Friday

Nights. There has been a noticeable increase in the number of associate members and we look forward to a further increase for the new season.

S. Williams

Top Room Manager.

### REVIVE A LIFE COURSE.

At the end of this season our club decided to run a course for the public in the application of Mouth to Mouth and External Cardiac Compression. This course was run over 4 weeks, each session consisting of 3 hours, at the end of the course the candidates sat for their Resucitation Certificate. Great enthusiasm was shown by those who attended. Thanks to the following members who assisted me in the training, B. Duhne., R. Hill., N. Fielder., T. Mulvihill. The following persons completed their exam with excellent results:

Mrs. P Guster

K Guster. F. Tucker.

Mrs. I. Carter.

Mrs. C. Thrower

D. Staltari.

L. Tucker

B. Tucker

Mrs. D. Fielder.

M Janssen.

T Staltari.

The only disappointing fact of running this course was the lack of persons within the club who did not bother to ask around if any of their friends or family would like to be involved in such a venture. On behalf of Henley S.L.S.C. I would like to congratulate all the candidates who participated and passed.

### COMPETITION REPORT

Competition will always be a very important part of Surf Lifesaving as it is through this avenue that we can maintain our fitness and efficiency and also develop comradeship between our fellow lifesavers. Many hours of training are required to gain sucess and those persons who were prepared to put in the effort were justly rewarded with their results.

The most pleasing aspect of competition last season was the excellent results gained by the Junior Boat team and several of our cadet members. The formation of a Junior R & R Team was another good sign.

The most outstanding competition for the club were no doubt Alistar Baird in the Junior water events and Robert McKay in the Senior water events. Both those members are to be congratulated for being included in the S.A. State Team to complete at the Australian Titles.

Trevor Mulvihill, Rodney Bridgman and Rodney Hill must each be thanked for the time they put into coaching members, and for passing on the valuable experience they had gained over many years with the Henley Club.

The club was successful in the following State Title Events,

FIRST Junior Boat. T. Mulvihill. P. Walker. J. Foody.

K. Fitzgerald. P. Chaplin.

Senior Belt. R. McKay.

Junior Belt. A. Baird.

SECOND Senior RER R. Bridgman. B Duhne. M. Grant.

R. Goodwin. N. Fielder.

Reserve Boat. T. Mulvihill R. Heaver. P. Carter.

B. West. D. Tout.

Senior Surf Team. N. Fielder. R. McKay. A. Baird. L. Sutton.

Junior Surf Team. A. Baird. I. Sutton. M. Atkinson. P. McKay.

Cadet Surf Relay. S. Wood. D. Atkinson. D. Campbell. S. Ryan.

THIRD Vet. Surf. G. Payze.

Cadet Ski. D. Campbell.

Vet. Beach Sprint. G. Rusalen.

Cadet Flags. S. Wood.

B. DUHNE.

CLUB CAPTAIN.

### PRESIDENT'S REPORT

This is my first year as President of the Henley Surf Life Saving Club. I have been associated with the club since I became licensee of the Ramsgate Hotel. It was only this year due to my involvement that I realized just how much time each individual member, from the youngest cadet through to the senior, actually spends in assisting our community.

In come ways this season has not been that succesfull. There appears to be a breaking up on the cohesive bonds of comradeship amongst members. The social functions, carnivals, working bees always appear to have the same regular faces present. The members who do not attend these functions should realize that the club is only as strong as its members and once we begin to drift apart then the club will falter.

There are plans afoot for the beautification of the Henley Square. The club should be aware of these plans and how they will effect us. There is a possibility that we may be moving into new clubrooms within 5 years. If this does occur then every members support will be needed to raise the finance and to ensure that the move is a successful one. We have the opportunity to have most modern and most well equipped clubrooms in South Australia provided we plan ahead.

Other club members in their reports bave touched on the achievements of various members. Some on these members are worthy of further recognition Rodney HILL as lifesaver of the year has set another fine example by his good work within the club. Barry DUHNE as Club Captain proved a driving force for all members, Trevor MULVIHILL and Phil CARTER ensured that there were some social activities for the members to enjoy.

A point that all members should be aware of is the increase in running costs of the club. By reference to the financial statement you realize that the club is not as financially bouyant as we have been in previous years. This is a season and strive to improve our position.

In conclusion I would like to express how proud I have been to be President of the club. My task has been made easier by an efficient committee.

MAJOR ROGERS

PRESIDENT.

### 200 HOUR CLUB

The 200 hour club has been strengthened this season by the addition of two more members.

Greg Henry

Peter Walls

This brings the total number of members to twenty five. These members have completed the minimum requirement of 200 Patrol Hours with our club.

### PHILLIP MORRISON

Phillip Morrison joined the club in 1972 as a Nipper, and moved through the ranks to become a prominent member of the Junior Boat Crew.

He gained his Qualifying Certificate in 1973 and his Bronze Medallion in 1975.

Throughout his five seasons with the club Phillip patrolled the beach for 95 Hours.

### VALE

### NOEL JACOBSEN.

The club was saddened to hear of the untimely death, by motor accident of NOEL JACOBSEN 36 years on 12 - 3 - 77.

Noel gained his Bronze Medallion in 1957 and had a particularly impressive record in both the adminstrative and competitive side of the movement. Noel was a member of the Henley R&R Teamfor several years, won many State Championship Gold Medals and an Australian Championship Silver Medal (Merewether) with the team.

He also won State Surf Belt and Breastroke Championships and was a member

of both State Surf and Swimming Teams.

Besides his competitive activities he was very active and able in the administrative sphere.

We will all miss this very fine member and personality.

### HENLEY S.L.S.C. HONOUR LIST

YEAR	CAPTAIN	CLUB CHAMPIONS	LIFE MEMBERS
1925/26	P. Johns	D.L. Gryst	A.W. Jolly Dec 'd
26/27	D.F. Dineen	D.L. Gryst	C. Chambers
27/28		D.L. Gryst	D.F. Dineen Dec'd
28/29	C.H. Hele	C.V. Fischer	C.M. Yeomans Dec 'd
29/30	C.H. Hele	C.H. Hele	W.J. Zimmerman
30/31	0.11. 11.1	C.H. Hele	C.V. Fischer
31/32	C.H. Hele	C.H. Hele	G. Duhne
32/33	C.V. Fischer	J. A. Manning	F.C. Hill Dec'd
33/34	C.V. Fischer C.V. Fischer	J.A. Manning	R.J. McDonough
34/35 35/36	C. v. Fischer	F.C. Hill C.H.E. Hele	A.H.J. Hallet Dec 'd M.B.Butterfield
36/37	C.H. Hele	F.C. Hill	C.D. Fielder
37/38	R. McK. Strang	C. H. Hele	F.N. Tucker
38/39	M.W. Oliver	C.M. Calnan	T. J. Jennings
39/40	F.C. Hill	K. Grubbins	C.M. Calnan
40/41	F.C. Hill	K. Grubbins	L.G. Bailey
41/42	A. McDonough	M.B. Butterfield	D. Hemsley
42/43	A. McDonough	K. Grubbins	A. Roberts
43/44	M.B. Butterfield	M.W. Oliver	A.A. Park
44/45	F.C. Hill	K. Grubbins	J. Doherty
45/46	F.C. Hill	M.B.Butterfield	B.R. Duhne
46/47	F.C. Hill	M.B. Butterfield	G.A. Anderson
47/48	M.B. Butterfield	14 741 014	
10/10	L. Nothey	M.W. Oliver	
48/49	A.F. Roberts	A.F. Roberts	
49/50 50/51	A.F. Roberts A.F. Roberts	W. Fletcher	
51/52	A.F. Roberts	A.F. Roberts L.G. Bailey	
52/53	F. Tucker	T. Jennings	
53/54	F. O'Connell	F. O'Connell	
54/55	F. O'Connell	F. Tucker	
55/56	R. Parnell	F. Tucker	To please their role
56/57	F. Tucker	A.V. Page	
57/58	M. B. Butterfield	B.J. Robinson	
58/59	A.A. Park	A.V. Page	
59/60	A. A. Park	A.A. Park	
60/61	A.V. Page	A.V. Page	
61/62	R. Owens	A.V. Page	
62/63	A.A. Park A.A. Park	A.V. Page	
63/64 64/65	A. A. Park	A. A. Park A. A. Park	
65/66	A. A. Park	A.A. Talk	
00,00	W. Fidler	Not Contested	
66/67	A.B. Nelson	B.R. Duhne	
67/68	B. R. Duhne	B.R. Duhne	
68/69	B.R. Duhne	B.R. Duhne	and at the second
69/70	B.R. Duhne	G.R. Payze	
70/71	B.R. Duhne	G.R. Payze	
71/72	B.R. Duhne	G.R. Payze	
72/73	G.R. Payze	G.R. Payze	
73/74	T. Mulvihill	R. Hill	
74/75	R. Hill	R. Hill	
75/76	R. Hill	R. Hill	
76/77	B.R. Duhne	R. Hill	

### TROPHIES

WINNER	DONOR	PERPETUAL TROPHY
R: Hill	M. Butterfield	A.W. Jolly Perpetual Trophy Walker & Hall Cup
D. Campbell	P. Eldridge	D. J. Newlands Shield Amy R. Forwood Perpetual Trophy.
D. Campbell	C.M. Calnan	C.M. Calnan Perpetual Trophy
A. Baird	L.R. Rogers	
I. Sutton	R.J. McDonough	
G. Henry	P.S. Johns	Situation of the control of the cont
R. Hill	D. Knappstein	D.R. Conlin Trophy
T. Mulvihill	L. Griggs	Harris VI
R. Meers	C. Hele	
P. Walker	B. Robinson	
A. Baird	C. Hutchesson	M.D. Hegarty Trophy
S. Ryan	F. Tucker	
	R: Hill  D. Campbell  D. Campbell  A. Baird  I. Sutton  G. Henry  R. Hill  T. Mulvihill  R. Meers  P. Walker  A. Baird	R: Hill M. Butterfield  D. Campbell P. Eldridge  D. Campbell C.M. Calnan  A. Baird L.R. Rogers  I. Sutton R.J. McDonough  G. Henry P.S. Johns  R. Hill D. Knappstein  T. Mulvihill L. Griggs  R. Meers C. Hele  P. Walker B. Robinson  A. Baird C. Hutchesson

### ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS

Parkway Honda Pty. Ltd.

Golliwog Bachelors Club

D.R. Duhne

D Knappstein

Ramsgate Hotel

Miss A. Forwood

Grange, Henley & West Beach Womens Services.

R. Wells

S. H. Walker

C.W. & M.F. Hutchesson

P.S. Johns

Senator R.S. Hall

S.A. State Centre

Old Loin Hotel

Mrs. Rogers

Feng Investments

M. Hegarty

Mr. G.R. Broomhill MHR

Mr. R.G. Burton

Hon. Mr. T. Casey M.L.C.

P.K. Harvey

Aust. Government (re gear grant)

Bank of N.S.W.

Mr. D.J. Newlands

Mr. R McKenzie

F. K. & M.O. Guster

A. R. Walters

L. Frost

F. Mosler

Appeals Committee State Centre

L.J. Harvey

Dr . I. Ping

Henley Rotoracts

# STATEMENT OF INCOME AND EXPENDITURE FOR YEAR ENDED 31ST MAY 1977

1977	es 4, 411.93	416.50	3,173.26	1,712.62	ts etc.	114.74	9,829.05
INCOME	Profit from fund-raising activities	Subscriptions	Donations	Interest	Profit on sale of Bathers, T-Shirts etc.	Miscellaneous	STAGE OF
1976	10,384.10	546.00	5, 729.00	1,820.33	11.62	1	18, 522. 05
	6	10	Ve H			me.	4 4 4 4
1977	5, 699.19	2,168.96	31	1,960.90	0000	9, 829. 03	
EXPENDITURE 1977	Administration 5,699.1	Depreciation 2,168.96	Burglary -	Balance to accumulation fund 1,960.90	30,000,0	9, 029, 03	in a series of the series of t

STATEMENT OF RECEIPTS AND PA	STATEMENT OF RECEIPTS AND PAYMENTS FOR PERIOD 1 JUNE 1976 TO 31 MAY 1977	1977
RECEIPTS	PAYMENTS	
Cash on Hand and at Bank 1 June 1976 2, 935, 25 Donations 3, 173, 26 Subscriptions 4116, 50	Administration Printing & Communications Trophies & Honorarium	946.54 583,86
1,7 Activities 12,66 12,61 11,7 12,66 11,7 12,61 11,7 12,61	Carnival Expenses Registrations & Affiliations Registration of Vehicle Training Courses Other Insurance Repairs & Maintenance Rates & Power	1, 627, 60 618, 57 124, 00 194, 00 630, 46 444, 19 466, 37
	Miscellaneous	53.60
	Capital Office Machines Patrol & Carnival Equipment Building Fund	306. 08 1, 313. 88 1, 530. 00
	Other Purchase of Bathers, T Shirts etc. Fund Raising Activities Sundry Creditors	3, 149. 96 684.00 8, 343. 22 454. 65
Audited and Found Correct.	Cash on hand and at Bank 31 May, 1977	9, 481.87
B. Oliverando (in American and a description)	4	Constitute of the Constitute o

### BALANCE SHEET AS AT 31ST MAY 1977

Transminar	B H Wood Hon Treasurer	itor	Andited & Found Correct A Roberts Hon. Anditor
\$79,589.42		\$79,589.42	
2,135,84 410,00 3,064,58	Stock on Hand Cash on Hand Cash at Bank		En 1988 A
1,500.00 19,530.00 112.00	Government Bonds (Nippers) Building Fund Debtors		
	Current Assets		
340.00 52,837.00	Office Machines	79, 589, 42	Balance carried forward
1,723.00 3,478.00 430.00 5,000.00	Amenities Surf Boats Registered Vehicles Patrol & Carnival Equipment	1,960.90	surplus from income and expenditure statement
41.866.00	Fixed Assets Clubrooms & Furnishings	77,628.52	Accumulation Fund - brought forward 1.6.76
	Assets		Liabilities